FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

MINUTE

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 12 June 2013 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite
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Apologies

Bob Baldie




Des Cryle

In Attendance
John Vannet
Welcome

Lesley welcomed everyone to the meeting invited Mr Vannet to give his update on the new school prior to the commencement of the meeting.   

New School Update

Mr Vannet attended the meeting to advise the parent council on the proposals for the new school.  Consultation meetings have been held to address efficient use of space.  Not much progress has been made as yet, but Hub-Co have been confirmed for construction of the new school.  Construction is to begin by Easter 2014, aiming to be completed by summer 2016.  Mr Vannet advised that a letter regarding the new school will be sent out to parents before the end of term.  Lesley stated that this would also be a good opportunity to make parents aware of the Parent Council.  Two potential designs are being considered for the new build, Street and Fingers, and Deep Plan.  Mr Vannet showed the Parent Council slides of schools currently under construction around Scotland which are using these designs.  Decisions are still to be made on the best location for the new school.  Mr Vannet confirmed that a suitable area for the playgroup has been identified.  
Approval of previous Minute

The previous Minute was approved by Gloria and seconded by Anna.  No amendments.  

Matters Arising

2. Jubilee Commemorative Gift - To be discussed at next meeting in the new term as Bob was not present.  
3. Ebern Ceilidh – Ceilidh reported as a success.  £400 raised from the bar, sale of soft drinks and the raffle which will go towards future exchange trips.  

AOCB
Mr Lynch advised the Parent Council that the Fun Day is now to be called Celebration Day.  Mr Lynch reported that there was a great turn out on the day and was a success.  This is now to be an annual event.  

Items for discussion
1. 
Introduction of the new Parent Council Secretary

       Lesley
Lesley welcomed and introduced Angie Barr, the new Parent Council Secretary.  
3. PC Budget 2013/2014





         Robert
Robert stated this was much the same as previous year, budget of £1,500.  Mr Lynch suggested the Parent Council may wish to co fund a future purchase of Forfar Academy tartan material for use within the school.  Further discussion planned.    

4. Annual Award of Parent Council Cup
Lesley advised that this should be re-examined as information was located on the origins of the Parent Council Cup and who should be nominated.  It was discussed that the award should go to someone who has done more than for just the school, but has also assisted in the local community.  The definition of the Parent Council Cup was been located and Mr Vannet will forward a copy this to the Parent Council.  

Lesley gave a nomination for this years prize, Ellie Finlayson, for her sustained interest in helping others in school and in the wider community.  In addition to the cup, the winner will received a £25 gift token (Frances to arrange this).  No objections were raised and council agreed on the winner for this year.  This will be looked at again in the new term and possibly look for nominations from the wider community, e.g. Scouts, Guides, Rugby/Football Clubs. 

AOCB

Mr Lynch

Mr Lynch advised that this years prize giving will be held on Thursday 27 June.  
Anne Marie Hutton has now left for a new post at Arbroath High School.  It has been decided to merge English and Modern Languages (including Gaelic) and Gail McGuinness will be Acting PT.  

Mr Lynch also advised of difficulties previously obtaining Gaelic teachers.  Posts for a new teacher and a trainee were advertised and both posts have been filled.  
Mr Lynch thanked Jane and Forfar Academy colleagues for all their hard work during the timetable change.  This has gone very smoothly.  

P7 visit also reported as very successful this year.  The open night for parents and new S1 pupils will be held on Thursday 13 June.   

Jane and Jill Smith, a Transition Teacher are to introduce a Smartstart Group.  This is aimed to improve the academic, social and emotional needs of our pupils by giving them a supported start to the school day. 

Hedz Up Racing Group are once again going to Manx Rally, Isle of Man.  

The Going for Gold celebrations take place next week. 

Religion in schools is to be highlighted and Mr Lynch suggested this be an Agenda item to be incorporated in a future Parent council meeting.

Frances

Frances enquired about what to do about the remaining pens.  Proposed giving them to S3 for Pathways to Excellence Award, however there was discussion on whether the current S3’s had received these pens two years previous in S1.  Vote taken and decision made not to give S3’s pens.  

Frances was presented with flowers and was thanked for all her hard work and assistance during her time as the Parent Council Secretary.  

Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be the AGM and will be held on Wednesday 4 September 2013 at 7:00pm in the Library.  

Closure

The meeting closed at 8:45pm.  
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